

Telephone: +61 - 8 - 92213237 Facsimile: +61 - 8 - 92211635 thaiconsulatewa@jamlaw.net.au

ROYAL THAI CONSULATE-GENERAL

13th May 2009

Mr P R Smith Auswathai

By e-mail: Phillip@AusThai.biz

Dear Sir

Thank you for your e-mail of the 9th May 2009.

Likewise it was a pleasure to meet with you.

I commend you for your endeavours in promoting the business and community relationships between the Kingdom of Thailand and the Commonwealth of Australia.

As requested I have prepared and attach remarks relating to the recent visit to Australia by the Minister of Foreign Affairs, H.E. Mr Kasit Piromya, which I trust will be helpful.

I look forward to our further acquaintances.

Yours faithfully

Mr W J D Jamieson B.Juris.LL.B. Honorary Consul